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	Our ref.:
OBS/WIS-CAP-2008-01
	GENEVA, 30 July 2008


Dear Sir/Madam,

The WMO Executive Council at its recent session (EC-LX, June 2008) discussed "Development and Implementation of the New WMO Information System" (WIS) and "requested CBS, as a matter of urgency, to pursue ... improving exchange of high priority data and products in support of a virtual all hazards network within the WIS-GTS, as asked by Cg-XV." EC-LX "emphasized the usefulness of … operation-oriented workshops and strongly encouraged donors to sponsor and organize, with Secretariat assistance, similar events". EC-LX also "re‑affirmed the effective capabilities of the WIS-GTS ... as a crucial WMO contribution to the effective exchange and distribution of early warning and related data."

WIS is strongly focused on using international standards, and the Common Alerting Protocol (CAP) is designed to be the foundation standard for all-hazards, all‑media public warning. CAP, also known as International Telecommunication Union (ITU) Recommendation X.1303, can be an effective way to ensure that alerts and warnings of WMO Members are easily integrated into other emergency management systems and media. Accordingly, the WMO Information System Branch of the Observing and Information Systems Department joins with the WMO Public Weather Services Programme in hosting a “CAP Implementers Workshop”.

The CAP Implementers Workshop will be held 9-10 December 2008 at WMO Secretariat Headquarters in Geneva. The contact for further information is the WIS Senior Scientific Officer, Eliot Christian (e-mail: echristian@wmo.int ). This Workshop is also co-sponsored by ITU and OASIS (Organization for the Advancement of Structured Information Standards). It follows a 2006 "Workshop and Demonstration of Advances in ICT Standards for Public Warning" held at ITU (the formal Report of the Workshop is available online at http://www.itu.int/ITU-T/worksem/ictspw ).

Since the 2006 Workshop, there have been several notable developments including: ITU‑D (ITU Development sector) approved CAP guidance for developing nations; the U.S. FCC (Federal Communications Commission) issued an order requiring CAP; the WMO SWIC (Severe Weather Information Centre) began work on CAP warnings; the Earth Observations Summit highlighted the implementation of CAP; ITU-D held a Global Forum on Effective Use of Telecommunications; Canada and the U.S. coordinated implementation of their CAP alerting systems; and EUMETNET began exploring how to adapt METEOALARM to support CAP.
This Workshop will be primarily a forum for coordination discussions among CAP implementers and associated ICT or emergency management organizations. I would like to encourage your participation at the workshop, which is expected to benefit your organization through discussions on topics such as: agreeing on authorities for common types of CAP alerts; disseminating, aggregating, and authenticating CAP alerts; and making globally unique identifiers for CAP alerts. All sessions will be technical and conducted in English without interpretation, and the participants are expected to cover their own expenses.

Yours sincerely,


(Hon Yan)


for the Secretary-General



To:
Permanent Representatives (or Directors of Meteorological or Hydrometeorological Services) of Members of WMO
